MEMORANDUM

Novamber 29, 2005

TO: Water District 130 2005 Annual File
Clear Springs Foods Snake River Farms Delivery Call Fiie
FROM: Cindy Yenter, Watermaster ((: 49
RE: Repair of Clear Springs Foods Spillway Dam at Snake River Farm Diversion

On July 12, 2005 | made an inspection of the west spillway at the Snake River Farm spring
collection structure feeding the 54-inch fresh water pipeline. This spillway was leaking
approximately 2 cfs on May 5, 2005, when Brian Patton and | made a field investigation
pursuant to Clear Springs” May 2, 2005 call for water.

The July 8, 2005 Order in response to the Snake River Farms call directed Clear Springs Foods
to repair the leaky spillway so that all available flows were being diverted to the 54-inch pipeline.

On July 12, the spillway had been satisfactorily repaired. The wood stop logs in the spillway
were replaced with a steel plate which was sealed with plastic sheeting. There was a very
minor seep around the base of the plate, but no leaks, and no water flowed down the drainage
toward Clear Lakes. All spring flows are now entering the collection channel leading to the fresh

water pipeline.




